
 
 

Donna Underwood Scholarship for the School of Pharmacy 
 

 

1. The Marshall University Foundation, Inc. has established a fund known as the Donna Underwood 

Scholarship for the School of Pharmacy.   

 

2.   The income, determined by the spending policy established by The Marshall University Foundation, Inc. 

Board of Directors, shall support this annual award.  The fund will be managed in a manner consistent 

with the provisions of the Uniform Prudent Management of Institutional Funds Act (UPMIFA) as 

adopted by the State of West Virginia.  Additional contributions may be added to this fund at any time. 

 

3.  The Donna Underwood Scholarship for the School of Pharmacy will consist of a 3,000-dollar 

scholarship annually.  

 

4. The recipient(s) shall be enrolled as a full-time student in Marshall University School of Pharmacy.  The 

Candidate will be evaluated based on the following criteria: 

  a. Matriculating P1 student 

  b. Prerequisites completed by May 30. 

  c. FAFSA score 

  d. Essay:  (500 – 1000 words): Describe the impact this scholarship will have on your 

pharmacy education and future career goals. 

 

5. The student awarded the Donna Underwood Scholarship may receive this award yearly for the P1 – P4 

years of pharmacy school as long as the student is in good academic and professional standings and 

Donna Underwood continues to support this scholarship. 

  

6. The Marshall University Foundation Inc. accepts funds in which the recipients will not be based solely 

on any of the following criteria unless University policy dictates otherwise: race, gender, religion, 

handicap or national origin. 

 

7.  Should the purpose for this fund no longer exist at Marshall University, or changes in the law impact the 

tax-exempt status of the Foundation, the Board of Directors of the Foundation may designate a purpose 

most consistent with the original intent of the donor. 
 


